Loni Beach Progress

olume 1, Issue 5

Editor: Mal Wigg

September 1999

Greetings!

Where has the summer gone? It seems we just had our Annual Meeting but here it is — September and fall upon us. We hope you had a wonderful summer despite this year's heavy dose of fish flies, and that you enjoyed yourselves to the fullest here in this great part of the country. This issue will attempt to recap some of the events of this busy season.

Membership

We're pleased to tell you that there are now approximately 80 residents signed up as members of the Loni Beach Residents Association. We need many more of you to become members so that we can receive your input on important issues affecting our community. Please check with your neighbors, when you get the opportunity, to see if they are not part of the association and let us know so we can get pplications into their hands.

Survey

Some of you have still not returned your survey form. Please try to get this completed and give Al Miller a call at 642-5318, and he will arrange to have it picked up. Your input is important as we face the issues that are upon us.

Student Work Project

At our recent Board Meeting it was recommended that we participate in this program again next year. We're sure you've appreciated what was accomplished this past year and agree that Loni Beach looked a lot neater over the entire summer. As part of this project next year, we'd like to beautify the entranceway to Loni Beach and would appreciate any suggestions you might have in this regard. We had the greatest of cooperation from the R.M. over the summer with this program and they were of much help in securing and laintaining the equipment necessary. Thanks to Jack Feschuk and his staff!

Annexation

The Town of Gimli is proceeding with its annexation proposal. The proposal was unanimously <u>rejected</u> by the representatives of 12 R.M. of Gimli sub-divisions, attending a workshop last October, but the municipal legislation allows the Town to continue with its maneuver. The area representatives have agreed that another workshop should be conducted for R.M. property owners. This workshop will be held Saturday, October 2 at the Gimli New Horizon's 55+ Centre commencing at 10:00 a.m. The associations will select delegates to attend but all R.M. residents are welcome to attend.



Yard Improvement & Garbage

Thanks to many of you who adhered to our appeal for better handling of your garbage and its placing in proper and adequate cans. There are still some of you leaving garbage out in plastic bags and this continues to create problems when dogs, crows, etc. get into them. Please join your neighbors in eliminating this from happening. Dorothy Goldberg and her committee surveyed the area over the August long weekend and recognized the Bright, Kilgour, and Millard residences for their efforts in upgrading and beautifying their properties.

General

We assume that many of you used the walkways to the beach at the foot of Comber and Vaughan avenues. We thank the R.M. for their prompt handling of our request to get this done. We were well represented once again in the Icelandic Festival Parade by a float made by Glen Brooks and his crew. It was in the shape of a boat that was named in honor of our late board member Harry Thompson. Thanks again Glen!